DABA Membership Meeting on Thursday June, 23, 2016. At: Citizen's Hose Company No. 1, 109 S Baltimore Street, Dillsburg, Pa.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Delvyn Cunningham.

#### **Board Members Present:**

Delvyn Cunningham - President Mike Gaffney - Vice President

### **Members Present:**

Cindy McCoy Joseph George Yvonne Laukemann Darbbie Miller Kathy Ulrich Katie Lentz David Smith Marinell Reeves

### **Committee Reports:**

- 1. Treasurer: The discrepancies from last month's financial report were resolved and the current figures are accurate. Last month the Members 1<sup>st</sup> savings saw a dividend income of \$0.24 and we had a new membership deposit of \$50.00 to the checking account. The savings account balance stands at \$4,938.63 and the checking account balance is \$698.80. Total in both accounts is \$5,637.43.
- 2. Membership / Directory: There were no new members or renewals. The calendar committee decided that the idea of a calendar would be put on hold for now and revisited later this year when the timing was more appropriate.
- 3. Scholarship: No recent activity and no report at this time.
- 4. Mixer: The next mixer will be hosted by, and at, Citizens Bank, 4 South Baltimore St., Dillsburg. It will be held on Tuesday, July 19<sup>th</sup> from 5:30 PM to 7: 30 PM. A person to head the mixer committee and some members to join Sam Barnes on the committee is still needed.
- 5. Website: No recent activity and no report at this time.
- 6. Lite Up Night: Nothing to report at this time.
- 9. Pickle Drop: Mike Gaffney volunteered to head DABA's involvement with Pickle Drop. More volunteers are still needed. We have been asked by the borough to help with the early kid's drop from 4-8 PM and to help sell souvenirs at the borough's stand.

## **New Business / Discussion:**

Sgt. David Smith of the Carroll Township Police again spoke about National Night Out. National Night Out will be held this year on August 2<sup>nd</sup> from 5:00 PM to 9:00 PM. Dave spoke of the need for volunteers in various capacities to help make this event a success. To volunteer, or for more information, he can be contacted at dsmith@carroltownship.com.

The next membership meeting will be held on July 28<sup>th</sup> at the Dillsburg Farmer's Market, 117 N Baltimore Street, Dillsburg at 7:00 PM.

# Meeting adjourned

Respectfully submitted by Delvyn Cunningham - President